

October 17, 2012

Honorable Thomas J. Borris
Presiding Judge of the Orange County Superior Court
700 Civic Center Drive West
Santa Ana, CA 92701

Re: City of Huntington Beach Response to 2011-2012 Grand Jury Report

Transparency: Breaking up the Compensation Fog – But Why Hide Pension Costs?

## Dear Judge Borris:

At its next regularly scheduled meeting, the City Council of the City of Huntington Beach will review for approval and submittal, the official City response to the Orange County Grand Jury regarding this matter. City Council review of this item is scheduled for Monday, November 5, 2012.

Please be advised that the City will submit its full response immediately following City Council review and approval, however, it is recognized that submittal, regrettably, will be subsequent to the October 12, 2012, required response deadline.

The City hereby apologizes for any inconvenience this late submittal may cause. If you have any questions, please feel free to direct them to my office at 714-536-5586.

Respectfully subpritted,

Michele 8. Warren

Director of Human Resources

Cc: Fred A. Wilson, City Manager